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FOR YOU

The 'Best Kept Front Garden' competition was won 

by Mr. and Mrs. Derving with their beautiful garden 

and second place was Mr. and Mrs. Butler. A number 

of runners up were also commended and the council 

would like to thank all residents who help make the 

parish an attractive and brighter place.

Anlaby House Grounds
The grass and woodland area immediately south of Anlaby House is trust 
land, and as such is open to the general public. Access is to the west of 
Anlaby House or from the garden entrance on Beverley Road. The bench 
in the grounds has been renovated and the undergrowth cleared in the 
area around it and further tidying up of the area along Beverley Road 
including the re-seeding of the grass verge has all been completed. The 
Parish Council is planning to erect a number of bird boxes and plant 
suitable wild flowers in the woods.

Hull Road Car Park
We are delighted to report that the extension to the car park onto the under used piece of land at 
the rear of the existing site is now complete after a prolonged campaign and negotiation with East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council and is being well used.

Additional lights will be installed this year so they will reach from the 
bottom of Wilson Street, Anlaby to the roundabout at St. Mark’s Church. 
They will be lighting up Anlaby and Anlaby Common from Friday, 25th 
November and this will complete the link between the two communities.

The celebration this year will take place at the Anlaby 
Village Hall commencing at 5.00p.m. Springhead School choir will entertain us! 
Father Christmas will be in attendance and refreshments will be served inside whilst 
Father Christmas distributes gifts before moving on to his next appointment.

The event this year will take place at St. Mark’s Church starting in the church at 
6.15p.m. We will be entertained by both Anlaby Acre Heads School and the 5th Hull 

Boys & Girls Brigade. Afterwards the Brigade will lead everyone to the switch on of the tree lights. 
After the switch on refreshments will be served in the Church Hall whilst Father Christmas visits.

Everyone is welcome to attend the events on Friday, 25th November.

Anlaby 

Anlaby Common

1st Prize: 6 Voases Lane 2nd Prize: 4 Torchill Close

Christmas 2016



IF YOU WANT TO CONTACT US

Your Parish Council meets every second Thursday of the month at Anlaby Community Care Centre, First Lane, Anlaby

Contact the Clerk: 01482 657572

Email: clerk@anlaby-commonpc.co.uk
Website: www.anlaby-commonpc.co.uk

News in brief

Dog Walking and Dog Fouling
We would ask that dogs are always kept under control when out on walks and on 
public land, and whilst the great majority of dog walkers do and also pick up after 
their dog, there are some who don't and their irresponsibility affects many others. 
Manor Way has particular issues at present.

We can confirm that East Riding of Yorkshire Council and Anlaby with Anlaby 
Common Parish Council litter bins may be used for disposing of bagged up dog waste 
collected whilst walking your dog. 

It is an offence not to clear up after your dog if it fouls on land in the open air which 
the public has access to and anyone who leaves bags of dog waste on trees, bushes, 
the base of lampposts etc. are also committing an offence. These offences can be 
punished by a £75 fixed penalty being issued.

For residents benefit, the East Riding of Yorkshire Council website has online forms 
to report dog fouling and to report a street or public place that needs cleaning, which 
can also be reported at the Customer Service Centres.

Fly Tipping and Litter – As summer fades and winter approaches, verges, ditches, both 
council and private land begin to show the beauty of their autumnal colours and their winter 
bones. Sadly this can also expose the litter and fly tipping that has accumulated over the past 
year. Let’s all aspire to keep our areas tidy, look after the environment and enjoy the natural 
beauty of the seasons. Residents are encouraged to keep gullies clear of litter and debris 
which can help alleviate the potential issues with flooding.

The East Riding of Yorkshire Council and your Parish Council have endeavoured to place bins 
in strategic areas where there is heavy footfall, regular dog walkers or where wind traps waste.  
For the most part this is highly successful and the parish is kept clean and tidy. Residents can contact the Parish Council to 
request a bin for their local area if they feel that there is undue accumulation of litter in a particular place, additional locations 
are being planned for 2017.  

A.L.P.s (Anlaby Litter Pickers) is a loose group of volunteers wanting to improve the local environment. It is a supplement to the 
work of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council which has a statutory duty to remove litter from public areas. A.L.P.s is a voluntary 
association of like-minded people willing to give at least two hours per month of their time (unpaid) to do something about it.  
Why not contact the Parish Council Clerk on (01482) 657572 if you are willing to litter pick at least once a month for a minimum 
of two hours to help maintain standards in the parish and you will be provided, free of charge, with a tabard, litter picking tool, 
gloves and garden tidy.

Anlaby Common – One of the most endearing features of the common are the horses and 
ponies that graze the fields; the foals born each year are a delight to children and adults that can 
be seen feeding carrots and apples along the fence on Hull Road. An active and successful 
natural and semi-wild breeding programme is in place. The owners regularly check the horses 
and foals for health and injuries, that food and water is available and provided additionally if 
necessary and that the boundaries are intact and safe. The Parish Council keep an eye on the 
Common as fly tipping is an occasional problem that spoils the beauty of this area, and liaise 
with owners about its upkeep.

A request for a seat along Hull Road, to break the journey for those walking between Anlaby and 
Anlaby Common, is being considered.

Seats – The repairing/varnishing of the seats provided by the Parish Council is now complete.

Daffodils – There will be a volume of daffodil bulbs available again this year to plant around the 
parish. Please let us know if there is a site you would like to be considered.

Please take
your litter

home
Thank you

One of the key aims of the Parish Council is to represent your views, as they are important to us and it 
helps us shape the area you live, work and spend your leisure time in. We are keen to have residents input 

and feedback on matters of importance to you and your community. Please give us your views and 
feedback through any of these methods.

WOULDN’T IT BE GREAT

IF DOGS CLEARED UP

AFTER THEMSELVES?

BUT IT’S UP TO YOU
Please clean up after your dog
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